
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

August 22, 2022 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval to Purchase Furniture for Teaching Staff – 2021 Bond 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation from the Owner’s Representative, Plante Moran Cresa, to approve 
the purchase, removal, and installation of furniture for district teaching staff from Interior 
Environments, Novi, Michigan and Yeo and Yeo Computer Consulting, Saginaw, 
Michigan for a total amount not to exceed $2,851,254.00, which includes contingency. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
This is a planned purchase from the 2021 Bond Initiative to replace office-style furniture 
for the District’s teaching staff, which includes classroom teachers and ancillary 
teaching staff such as counselors, ESTs, psychologists, etc. The new furniture will be 
replacing desks, chairs, and tables that are beyond their useful life. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
2021 Bond 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 
 
PF/ko 


